
Town of Hamilton –  
Board of Registrars 

Minutes of the November 18, 2024 Meeting  
 

 

Present:  Edward “EJ” Weldon, Kathy Tensen, Walter Leszczynski, Carin Kale 

(Town Clerk) 

The meeting was called to order at 11:15 a.m. at the HW Regional Library. 

The Town Clerk welcomed the Registrars and explained that the purpose of the 

meeting was to review and approve Federal write-in Absentee Ballots (FWAB) 

with an international postmark dated on or before November 5, 2024 and 

received by the Town Clerk on or before November 15, 2024 by 5:00 p.m. and 

FWAB ballots received electronically by 8:00 p.m. on November 5, 2024. 

The Clerk provided an overview of the Federal write-in Absentee Ballot process. 

The Clerk presented two electronic FWAB applications materials to the Registrars 

to show that each was received by the Clerk by 5:00 p.m. on November 5, 2024.  

The Registrars reviewed each package and confirmed compliance with the law.  

The Registrars signed a document indicating their approval of the two ballots. 

The meeting was adjourned at 11:45 a.m.  

Respectfully submitted as approved by the Board of Registrars on January 24, 

2025. 

 

Carin A. Kale, CMMC 
Town Clerk 


